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OFFICIAL NOTICE

TO:
Health Care Providers – All Providers
DATE:
January 1, 2015
SUBJECT:
National Corrective Coding Initiative New Procedure-to-Procedure (PTP) – Associated Modifiers
I.
General Information
Arkansas Medicaid implemented National Correct Coding Initiative (NCCI) methodologies for claims with dates of service on or after April 1, 2011 per official notice, ON-004-11.  These methodologies are updated quarterly.
II.
New NCCI Modifiers

Effective for dates of service on and after January 1, 2015, four new HCPCS modifiers will be established that should be added to the list of Procedure-to-Procedure (PTP) – Associated Modifiers for Medicaid claims, which are listed below:
· XE – Separate encounter:  a service that is distinct because it occurred during a separate encounter.

· XP –Separate practitioner:  a service that is distinct because it was performed by a different practitioner.

· XS – Separate structure:  a service that is distinct because it was performed on a separate organ/structure.

· XU – Unusual non-overlapping service:  the use of a service that is distinct because it does not overlap usual components of the main service.
These modifiers describe clinical situations that currently are indicated by appending modifier 59 – “Distinct Procedural Service”.  The new modifiers were established so that providers could specify more clearly the situations in which PTP edits may be eligible to be bypassed. Therefore, providers should use one of the new modifiers, instead of modifier 59, if the clinical situation described by one of the new modifiers is present.  Please be reminded that Arkansas Medicaid is not allowed to publish the procedure codes to be placed on NCCI edits.

If you have questions regarding this notice, please contact the HP Enterprise Services Provider Assistance Center at 1-800-457-4454 (Toll-Free) within Arkansas or locally and Out-of-State at (501) 376-2211.
If you need this material in an alternative format, such as large print, please contact the Program Development and Quality Assurance Unit at (501) 320-6429.
Arkansas Medicaid provider manuals (including update transmittals), official notices, notices of rule making and remittance advice (RA) messages are available for download from the Arkansas Medicaid website: medicaid.mmis.arkansas.gov.

Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program.
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______________________________________________________

Dawn Stehle

Director
humanservices.arkansas.gov

Protecting the vulnerable, fostering independence and promoting better health
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